
SWSS / Filosofiska School 

 

Activity Report for the months of November/ December 2013 

 

Operation of the school 

After Dashain and Tihar holidays, the school started its operation with two weeks of delay, on 

the 20th of November. Due to unstable political situation  in Nepal, caused by elections, there 

was no  school bus transportation for children. 

In  November and December there were three volunteers involved in teaching and school 

activities, Sien Decuypere a masters student from Belgium, teaching English for class 3 and 4,  

Anji K. C. teaching English for class 1 and Rosy Shreshta, helping in preschool. 

In the  month of December SWSS/ Filosofiska conducted 2nd terms examinations, the results will 

be published in the month of January. 

In the same month there was a visit from two travellers from Sweden who were very impressed 

by the school and mentioned the school in their blog : Biking around the world against poverty. 

Teacher Training 

One training was conducted by Dipti Kumar, a volunteer from England, on the topic: What 

makes a teacher a good teacher. 

Filosofiska Lessons 

In the months of November and December, there were no Filosofiska lessons conducted in the 

school. 

Special Programs 

Hair Cut Program 

SWSS/ Filosofiska conducted a hair cut program for all children. There was a big lice problem in 

the school, so the teachers decided to call a barber to cut all children’s hair. The students loved 

the program because they were allowed to decide about their own personal haircut. 

 



                                                               

Music Program 

Dipti Kumar, a volunteer from England, conducted four music programs in the months of 

November and December.  

Christmas Program 

On the 24th of December, SWSS / Filosofiska organized a Christmas program for children. 

Together with the teachers, the children decorated the Christmas tree and the volunteer from 

England, Dipti Kumar, conducted a music program, singing Christmas Carols songs. After the 

program all the children got a small Christmas gift, a pair of socks and sweets.  
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